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Pastor Wayne … For Your Consideration 
Jesus gave us a remarkable gift!  Success is not our responsibility.  

I realize this sounds odd and is very, very difficult to accept.  We are 

driven by the need to succeed.  To have something to show for our 

efforts.  We are perpetually focused on ourselves, on our success, on 

our honor and on our status.  We are constantly trying to justify our-

selves by “our works.”  Our challenge is to grow into a new way of liv-

ing.  

We need to remember our personal “status” has already been ad-

dressed.  We ARE JUSTIFIED!  The Lord has done ALL of our needed 

salvation work.  We ARE JUSTIFIED!  We do not need to keep trying to 

improve our score trying to be accepted into heaven.  It simply does 

not work that way.  

Our “calling” (and responsibility) is quite simply the Lord.  We are to 

worship the Lord, to be about the work of our Lord, to bring honor and 

glory to our Lord, to work and struggle and endure for our Lord, to in-

troduce others to our Lord.  And leave the “success” (the “results”) to 

the Lord.  

Life is so much less complicated this way, for now we get to give 

thanks to the Lord for everything.  We get to live lives of gratitude for 

this remarkable gift!  To share with others in every way we can what 

has been entrusted to us (skills, abilities, time, dollars, and hope).  To 

do everything we can to make sure everyone we know, everyone we 

meet, is introduced to our Lord.  So they too might be gifted by the 

Lord with this remarkable gift. 

We are growing toward holiness.  We are not there yet.  We will not be 

“holy” (sanctified) until we die and are resurrected.  But along the way, 

while still here on our journey, we can grow in our ability to focus on 

the Lord (holy living), in our capacity to “see” the Lord at work among 

us, and to point out when we see these things so others may have 

more opportunities to encounter the Lord.  Our calling is to give 

thanks, to model, and to invite, the results are totally up to the Lord. 

Pastor Wayne 

Reformation 
503 years after Martin Luther's brave act of nailing the 95 theses to the church 

door, we will celebrate Reformation on October 24th & 25th.  Wherever and how-

ever you worship, please wear the color red to remember Luther and this church 

festival.  Volunteers (teens & adults) are sought to serve in the Reformation pro-

cession on Sunday, October 25th.  Family members may serve together to carry 

the torches, cross, and book.  Please contact Sonya Sowards at of-

fice@stjohnphoenixville.org or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2 to volunteer. 
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From the Director of Music: 
Music is a gift from God given to all creation. It is a means of connecting with God and with one another, 

and of unifying our thoughts and understanding, our heartbeats and breath. 

Whether by singing, playing, moving, or listening, music is an integral part of the majority of Christians’ 

worship life. Praising the Lord is a scriptural mandate (see Psalm 150) and singing is a primary way most 

Christians have “praised the Lord” together. 

Following along with the poetry of the hymns while organist John Quinn provides inspiring accompani-

ments has given us a new appreciation for the texts but it still isn’t the same as singing in community.  

It is still not safe for us to all be singing together but due to the size of our space, especially the soaring 

roof and balcony location, two cantors will begin singing the hymns and responses Sundays from the loft 

in October.  Hearing the sung music and following along isn’t the same as singing it yourself but it is a 

beginning. 

Tom Snyder 

Director of Music 

CHILDREN'S HANDBELLS begins rehearsals Thursday, October 

1st, from 6:45-7:30 p.m. in Kley Hall.  This new group is open to 

kids in third grade and above.  Children do not need to be able 

to read music to participate, just be able to count and follow 

some simple directions.  We'll have social distancing, each per-

son with his own music, wearing gloves and masks.  Wear your 

own masks, special bell gloves will be provided.  We’ll be start-

ing with six ringers with room for more!  Want additional, infor-

mation, please email Director of Music Tom Snyder 

at ftsiii@gmail.com with your questions! 

All Saints 
We will begin our Sunday worship by gathering safely distanced 

in the columbarium and then, led by a bagpiper, process six feet 

apart into the sanctuary for the rest of the service.  Join with oth-

ers as we remember the saints that have gone before us. 

Our long-time tradition at St. John's is to gather the names of 

saints who have passed on in the past year in order to recognize 

them during our services on All Saints' Day.  If you have lost 

loved ones since November 2, 2019, please send the name(s) 

to Sonya Sowards by Monday, October 26th and mark them as 

"Recent Saints."  Those names will be listed in the bulletin and 

remembered with a tolling of a bell during the services on Octo-

ber 31st and November 1st.  

A more recent tradition is to write names of saints on copper tags which are then hung in a columbarium tree.  

This is a personal remembrance and can include any saints that you wish to remember.  Due to COVID-19 safety 

concerns, we ask that you either email the names (subject:  "Personal Saints") to office@stjohnphoenixville.org or 

turn in names printed on paper during the worship services on October 31st and November 1st.  All "Personal 

Saints" names will be transferred later to copper tags by the youth of St. John's during a safely-distanced Youth 

Service Day and then hung on a columbarium tree. 

Remember, for our purposes, those who have died after November 2, 2019 are "Recent Saints" and all others 

who have died in the past are "Personal Saints.” 

mailto:ftsiii@gmail.com
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From the Director of Children, Youth, 

and Family Ministries: 
The 2020-2021 Sunday School year is off to a wonderful 

start.  The year began with the families’ completing a scaven-

ger hunt on campus to collect their Sunday School supplies.  

They stopped at the place where Pastor can speak God’s 

Word outside and at Jesus’ symbol.  We have about a dozen 

families participating in at-home Sunday School via Zoom or 

using the emailed lesson.  We start with dancing and singing 

before hearing the Bible story and completing an activity. 

Confirmation clas-

ses began the next 

weekend.  We had 

St. John’s first non-

lock-in lock-in.  The lock-in started with each confirmand and a parent 

shopping for food and other essentials for PACS.  The lock-in ended with 

us welcoming twelve 7th graders on the start of their confirmation journey 

during Evening Light.  

Even though faith formation looks a bit different this year, we are excited 

to continue helping others.  The Sunday School children decorated offer-

ing boxes where they are collecting their offering.  The offering is going to 

adopt an otter at the Elmwood Park Zoo.  They chose to adopt the otter 

last spring and we will fulfill that goal this fall.  The 107 School Kits that 

were put together for Lutheran World Relief will go a long way to helping 

children around the world be ready for school.  Thank you to everyone 

who donated money and school supplies to this cause.  Let the good feel-

ing of helping others help you get through the stresses of 2020.  Take 

some time to think about ways you can help others not just financially, 

but with your time and talents.   

God Bless and Happy Fall, 

Jen Wentworth  

P.S. Please bring your bagged aluminum cans to Kley Hall for recycling.  They are used to support our youth mis-

sion trips. 

Save the Date for Trunk or Treat 
October 25th from 4-6 p.m. 

Plans are in the works to adapt Trunk or 

Treat to the world of COVID-19.  Stay tuned 

for further details about being a decorated 

car or bringing trick or treaters.   

First Bible 
The dates for our First Bible classes have been set for October 18th, 25th, 

and November 1st.  The class will take place from 11:30-12:30 in Kley 

Hall.  We ask that third graders (and fourth graders who did not receive 

their First Bible last year) and one parent attend the class together.  All 

attendees will need to wear a mask and practice proper social distanc-

ing.  Sarah Blattner will be serving as the First Bible leader. 

The children will receive their First Bibles on Saturday, November 7th dur-

ing Evening Light at 5 p.m. or on Sunday, November 8th during the 10:15 

a.m. service.  If you are interested in having your child attend this class, 

please email Jen Wentworth. 

Animal Blessings 
Because of the COVID-19 

pandemic, there will be no 

Blessing of the Animals 

this year. We hope to re-

sume this in 2021. 
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Who’s Ready for ASP? 
It is that time of year again where we are gathering volunteers for the Appalachi-

an Service Project in the summer.  We are planning as if ASP will be running for 

summer 2021.  All high schoolers and adults are welcome to participate in this 

life-changing time of service in the Appalachian Mountains.  Please email Jen 

Wentworth (wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org) if you are interested.   

Italian Pasta Party 2020! 
Phoenixville Area Time Bank is celebrating autumn with our 7th an-

nual Italian Pasta Party on Saturday, October 24th.  Enjoy a take-out 

dinner featuring Nick Castellano's traditional Italian gravy, meatballs 

and sausage (or a veggie sauce and gluten-free alternative),  Parme-

san cheese, breadsticks, salad, dessert!  Delivery is available for an 

extra $5.00 per address. 

SAFETY is our goal for this year’s spaghetti dinner.  We offer contact-

less pickup and delivery of food.  Eat your dinner in the safety and 

comfort of your own home!! 

Order your meal and pick up on October 24th from St John's Luther-

an Church, 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Reservations are required; all dinners 

must be ordered online and pre-paid.  All dinners come with a 

chance to win a raffle basket.  Tickets must be purchased by 5 p.m. 

on October 22nd. 

This year we'll be donating meals to the Good Samaritan Men’s Shel-

ter in Phoenixville.  We encourage everyone who can to chip in and 

buy an extra meal! 

Tickets available at:  www.patimebank.org/pasta-party-2020 

Questions?  Call (610) 608-9281 or email pa.timedollar@gmail.com. 

Sunday Morning Book Club 
The Sunday Morning Book Club is now meeting on Wednesday nights 

from 7-8 p.m., sometimes in-person and sometimes on Zoom.  Contact 

Jean Herbranson at deherb@juno.com for exact details and/or the Zoom 

link.  We plan to read the following books over the next few months:  Sing, 

Unburied, Sing by Jesmyn Ward, The Woman in the Window by A.J. Finn, 

Where the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens, Flowers Over the Inferno by 

Ilaria Tuti, Eleanor Olyphant is Completely Fine by Gail Honeyman, and 

The Library Book by Susan Orlean.  Other titles will be added throughout 

the program year.  Join us for one book or all of them! 

 

"There never yet have been, nor are there now, too many good books." --Martin Luther 

mailto:wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org
http://www.patimebank.org/pasta-party-2020
mailto:pa.timedollar@gmail.com
mailto:deherb@juno.com
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Dear people of St. John’s: 

Thank you for the amazing and generous retirement present!  John and I are deeply grateful and will use it for trav-

el when it is safe to do so. 

Thank you for the wonderful retirement celebration.  I was so pleased with the whole thing and deeply thank every-

one who worked so hard to make that happen in spite of the COVID challenges. 

Mostly, thank you for 24 years of living, growing and sharing in God’s love as a faithful and loving church!  My fami-

ly and I were deeply blessed throughout our life together. 

Love, 

Pastor Cynthia Krommes 

The Reformation 
1. BIBLE 

2. CALVIN 

3. CHRISTIAN 

4. ERASMUS 

5. ETERNITY 

6. EUCHARIST 

7.  FAITH 

8. GRACE 

9.  HEAVEN 

10. HOLY SPIRIT 

11. HYMNS 

12. KNOX 

13. LUTHER 

14. MELANCTHON 

15. ORTHODOXY 

16. PROTESTANT 

17. PURITANS 

18. REFORM 

19. SALVATION 

20. SIMONY 

21. SIN 

22. SYNOD 

23. THESES 

24. TRINITY 

25. WORKS 

26. ZWINGLI 

The beauty of the Church 

Is that it’s a welcoming 

Place where those 

Who have nowhere else 

To go can come inside 

And worship with no 

Questions asked 

I didn’t write this 

Yet the words are 

True for God welcomes 

All regardless of who 

We are or where our 

Paths have led 

Margaret Walker 
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A hedgehog climbed a tree 

A better view to see 

A hedgehog up a tree 

‘Twas a sight to behold 

Sought to know why branches 

Had thorns just like him 

As coiled on a branch 

Unseen what tree has such 

Thorns why a hedgehog tree 

Of course of course closely 

Look when walking a path 

Maybe you’ll see hedgehogs among 

The branches of a hawthorn tree 

Margaret Walker 

People of God Involved in God’s Work 
October Sunday Staffing 

Altar Guild 

  4 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

11 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

18 Jean Herbranson 

25 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

Assisting Ministers 

  4 Tyler Pekofsky 

11 Teresa Olsen 

18 Brittney Walters 

25 Nancy Cressman 

Communion Assistants/Lectors 

  4 Erica Lucas 

11 Bill & Sue Starling 

18 Nancy Cressman 

25 Mark Gerner 

Counters 

  4 Stephen & Jennifer Drewes, Donna Anderson, Peg Yanoviak 

11 Heather Yonosh, Donna Searchfield, Jeanne Schanzenbach 

18 Mary Heiser, Mike & Cathy Kahl 

25 Jack Ertell, Lilly Khan & Imtiaz Khan Lawrence 

Ushers 

  4 Don Titus & Debbe Welsh 

11 Nancy Cressman & Erica Lucas 

18 Cathy Garrett & Paul Miller 

25 Donna Anderson & Luanne Bindschusz 

The gifts of God are freely given 

‘Tis not the yoke of laws 

That frees us but the yoke of 

God’s grace that sets us free 

For God’s gifts are freely  

Given to sinners to the humble 

Even to the proudest God 

Offers his grace for grace is not 

Proud boasts not yet in humbleness 

Kneels that sins may be forgiven 

Humbleness kneels to ask for 

Mercy God alone calls 

Come to me by living water 

Shall walk all who seek my love 

Peace shall dwell in the valley 

Upon mountaintops my 

Peaceful love shall cover 

Earth Alleluia 

Margaret Walker 

Budget Actual Budget Actual

Income:

Envelope Giving 32,223$     25,470$     257,789$          221,914$   

Other Income 3,987         2,870         31,895              37,147       

Total Income 36,210$     28,340$     289,684$          259,061$   

Expenses 37,235$     31,505$     297,882$          264,157$   

Income (Deficit) (1,025)$      (3,165)$      (8,198)$             (5,097)$      

Note:  This report does not include the funds from the Paycheck Protection Loan received in May.

Monthly Year-to-Date

Summary Financial Report as of August 31, 2020
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Meet Pastor Wayne! 

Pastor Wayne will be available to meet 

groups in the Fireside Room on October 3rd, 

4th, 10th and 11th for the hour preceding 

worship.  Groups are limited to 8 persons.  

He will also be available via Zoom on Tues-

day, September 29th and Wednesday, Sep-

tember 30th at 7:00 p.m.  The Zoom links 

will be sent to all members on September 

28th.  Please plan to join one of these 

meetings and get to know Pastor Wayne! 



12 

Did you know?  Many em-

ployers offer the ability to have 

your donations deducted from 

your paycheck and then forward 

those donations on to us.  

Some, such as Vanguard, offer a 

generous match so that your 

donation has the potential of a 

nice increase.  Contact your Hu-

man Resources Department to 

see if this is a possibility for you.  

Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to finan-

cially support St. John’s is 

through the donation of stock.  

Donating appreciated stock will 

benefit the church and provide a 

potential tax benefit to the do-

nor.  For stock that has been 

held for more than a year and 

has appreciated in value, one 

can take a charitable deduction 

based on the stock's fair market 

value on the day of donation.  

Additionally, making such a do-

nation will avoid capital gains 

taxes on the increased value of 

the stock. 

If interested in donating stock to 

St. John’s, contact our Church 

Treasurer, Shirley Platzer, at 

(484) 938-7763. 

Live Generously 
The mission and ministry of St. John's was greatly enhanced 

through Thrivent Action Teams Grants in 2019. Thrivent mem-

bers who are also members of St. John's applied for and re-

ceived 20 grants for a total of $5,000! If you are a member of 

Thrivent, you are eligible to apply for two Action Team Grants 

each year. Please contact your Thrivent representative if you 

would like to apply for an Action Team Grant in the coming year. 

You can learn more about Thrivent at www.thrivent.com. 

Amazon Smile 
Did you know that Amazon will donate to St. John's on your behalf?  Simply log-in to Amazon us-

ing https://smile.amazon.com and choose St. John's from the list of charities you support (make sure 

you choose St. Johns (no apostrophe) Lutheran Church in Phoenixville).  Amazon will send 0.5% of your 

purchase to St. John's every time you shop eligible items! 

http://www.thrivent.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YmuQzjNyFy95OsU2e2ZiU9aPnG00PBQ-X-1kT3-MxCjKJOtJpFOTIXFyxf1PV7lq0-0uygzujfhlZAIFpq1RwOhWwY2pyWJ6aYJ99PHmC7PZniH5l8EIFHuVOom0Ybtgu-LEukqw8Fe2Z-6X4KIk9LZyZiXRSLZ5kcizU2tSLwY=&c=mvlqGQONmYnKuTaMDjoO6uXu2Suzcmn-pK6C0VK2Ac2olRiIpQRVB
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Change in Contact Information 

 

Dolly Bucher 

Norriton Square Nursing & Rehab 

1700 Pine Street 

Norristown, PA  19401 

 

 

Pastoral Acts 

 

Funeral 

Sandra G. Sheplock 

August 21, 2020 

 

We continue to follow the guidelines 

issued by the Governor of Pennsylva-

nia.  Worship continues to be availa-

ble on our YouTube channel for those 

who do not feel comfortable return-

ing to in-person worship.  Materials 

for at-home worship are being sent to 

parishioners without computer ac-

cess on request. 

Please wear a mask when interacting 

with others in the building.  Thank 

you for keeping us all healthy! 

Hear our prayer 

Lord for all animals 

May they be well fed 

Well treated and happy 

Protect them from hunger 

And fear and suffering 

And we pray protect 

Especially the little cat 

Who is the companion of our 

Home safe 

Keep her safe as she 

Goes around and bring her 

Back to comfort us 

An old Russian prayer 
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THE CIRCLE 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturdays 

5 p.m. Evening Light with Holy Communion 
 

Sundays 

10:15 a.m. Holy Communion 

(fall, winter and spring) 

9:00 a.m. Holy Communion 

(Memorial Day through Labor Day) 
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